






Respect Life Month  


 Our parishes will be having our baby bottle and baby shower fundraiser this month. The baby bottles will be available the weekend of October 7th and 8th. Bottles should be returned by the weekend of October 21st and 22nd. The funds and baby items will be split between three local centers in our area. You may also give a donation in the collection and mark it Baby Bottle Fund.





World Mission Sunday


The weekend of October 21st/22nd we will join Catholic parishes all over the world in celebration of World Mission


Sunday. This year, Pope Francis asks us to respond to that call saying, “Hearts on Fire, Feet on the Move.” We act in


solidarity this day, as we pray and share our gifts to help build-up the church around the world where the witness of Christ and support of the poor is needed most. All funds collected on World Mission Sunday support the pastoral, catechetical, charitable and evangelizing work of the Church in over 1,111 of the most in-need dioceses in 180 countries through the efforts of the Society for the Propagation of the Faith.





Fr. Jose Chettoor		218.685.4318


				jchettoor@gmail.com


Parish Offices


Church of Saint Charles 	


61 Berlin Ave South 		320.677.2433


Herman, MN 56248		stcharlesch@runestone.net





Church of Our Lady of the Runestone		 


11 Runestone Drive		320.965.2596


Kensington, MN 56343    	olroffice@runestone.net





Church of Saint Olaf			


518 Division Street East	218.685.5372


Elbow Lake, MN 56531    	stolaf@runestone.net





Diocesan website: 		www.StCloudDiocese.org


Saint Olaf website: 		www.StOlafElbowLake.org





Announcement Requests are due by 10am on Tuesday, either by calling the parish office or e-mail.





Mass Schedule for This Week: 


Saturday October 14        


Our Lady 5:00pm              + Terry D. Olsen


Sunday, October 15	 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time


Saint Charles 8:30am	 + Jake Lennox


Saint Olaf 10:30am	 For the People of the Parishes


Monday, October 16


No Mass		 No Mass Scheduled


Tuesday, October 17


Saint Olaf 7:30 pm	 + Cody Reisenauer


Wednesday, October 18


Our Lady 8:30am	 + Donald Walter Anderson


Thursday, October 19


Saint Charles 8:30am	 + Dale and + Evelyn Richards


Friday, October 20


Saint Olaf 8:30am	 + Matthew Reisenauer 


Saturday October 21        


Our Lady 5:00pm              + Mary Hoffmann


Sunday, October 22	 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time


Saint Charles 8:30am	 For the People of the Parishes


Saint Olaf 10:30am	 + Tim Kath





CONTEMPLATING CHRIST WITH MARY


Dear friends,


October is the month dedicated to the Rosary and Blessed Virgin Mary. Why October? It is in this month the Catholic Church celebrates the Marian feast of “Our Lady of the Rosary” on October 7. This feast, also celebrated as Our Lady of Victory, was established by Pope St. Pius V in 1571 to celebrate the miraculous victory of the Christian forces in the Battle of Lepanto on October 7 of that year. Many other great triumphs in history have also been attributed to the power of the rosary. Favors granted to private individuals through devout recitation of the rosary are so numerous that there are few devoted users of the rosary who cannot testify to experiencing its power in their lives. If we consider the power of the Rosary as seen in its effects, we find a great abundance of proofs of its wonderful value. 


The Rosary of the Virgin Mary, which gradually took form in the second millennium under the guidance of the Spirit of God, is a prayer loved by countless Saints and encouraged by the Magisterium. For hundreds of years, the faithful have expressed their devotion to Mary and to her son through the rosary. A process that is both meditative and repetitive, the rosary both centers us and tethers us to God in a way few other prayer practices can. 


Praying the Holy Rosary helps to put Christ at the center, as the Virgin Mary did, who meditated within all that was said about her Son, and also what he did and said. When reciting the Rosary, through the contemplation and meditation of the holy mysteries of joy, light, sorrow and glory, the important and meaningful moments of salvation history are relived. May Mary help us to welcome within ourselves the grace emanating from these mysteries, so that we can enliven society, beginning with our daily relationships, and purifying them from so many negative forces, thus opening them to the newness of God. 


Let us pray the Rosary in an authentic way, not mechanical and superficial but profoundly, that it brings peace and reconciliation. It contains within itself the healing power of the Most Holy Name of Jesus, invoked with faith and love at the center of each "Hail Mary".


May the Lord bless you and your families.


Fr. Jose


Pastor





EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL: LITURGY OF THE WORD CONTINUED





First Reading


The First Reading at Mass is usually taken from the Old Testament. It is because of the Church’s firm conviction that all Scripture is the Word of God. There is a continuity between the two Testaments: both lead the congregation to Jesus Christ. As Saint Augustine stated it, “In the Old Testament the New is hidden, in the New Testament the old appears”. 





Responsorial Psalm


The responsorial Psalm is not just a response to the reading. The psalm serves as a meditative prolongation of the reading. It helps the gathered assembly create an atmosphere of prayer, one in which all can recall what God has done and continues to do. 











THE Catholic Church OF


Saint Charles, Herman   ~   Our Lady, Kensington   ~   Saint Olaf, Elbow Lake 


 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time      October 14-15, 2023





Saint Olaf





Ministers of Worship


Sunday, October 22, 10:30 AM 


Servers: Isaac Allen, Britta Wevley, Whitney Blume


Rosary: Tim Johnson


Sacristan: Tim Johnson


Ushers: Sandi Feneis, Marsha Frikken


Lector: John Meagher


Gifts: Adam Johnson family


EMHC: Lorna Johnson, Charlene Blume, Tim Johnson


C/rolls: John/Chris Van Kempen, Shawn/Heather Carlson





Stewardship October 08, 2023 


Adult $990.00 Loose $125.00 





STO Maintenance & Beautification Project Reminder:


Thank you to all of our parishioners who have returned their pledge forms. We appreciate your generosity!


Pledge forms need to be returned no later than Sunday, November 26, 2023. There are extra pledge forms and blue envelopes on the table in the narthex.


Our meeting with the diocesan finance council is on December 15, 2023. More updates will be shared once available. Thank you!





St. Olaf is in need of Mass Intentions. If you would like to have a Mass Intention for someone living or deceased, please fill out a Mass Intention envelope. You can leave them in the collection basket or in Anita’s mailbox. The suggested donation is $10.00. Thank you.





St Olaf Religious Education  


Sunday School: Pre-K through 4th Grade  


Starting October 1 at 9:30-10:20am 


Edge: Grades 5-9 Starting November 1, 6:30-8pm  �Stay tuned for server training for new and current servers  


Confirmation: Grades 10-11 Starting Oct. 15 at 9am till Mass begins. Whichever comes first, the end of harvest or Dec. 1, classes will switch to Wed. from 6:30-8pm. 


Registration papers can be found in the Narthex. They can be returned to your child’s teacher or to the mailbox labeled Dominic Blume. 


If you are not on our Flocknote notification list, please check with a teacher and we can add you so you can get up to date announcements. 





Adoration Wednesday Morning's at St Olaf 


Adoration starting at 6-7 am. Rosary 6:15 am. �All are welcome.





The website is in the process if being updated. The bulletin is available online.





Please check to see if you may have a container downstairs. Thank you.





Please pray for Vernon Stramer, Mary Wellnitz, Dorothy Hermes, Jace Grende, Barb Estrem and Harlan Zachman.














ST. Charles Cont.





Please pray for those in need in our community, especially McCoy Jipson, Braxton Beyer, Lori Gaulrapp, Jeanne Backman, Janice Tolifson, Delores Jones, Jace Pederson.  Remember to pray for and visit those in area nursing homes & assisted living centers and the homebound.








Saint Charles





Ministers of Worship





Sunday, October 22, @ 8:30 a.m.


Lector:	 	 Julie Oachs


Sacristan:  	 Kirkeides


Servers:		 Addison & Charlie Blume


EMHC:		 Julie Oachs & Joan Riedner


Gifts:		 Rick & Cheryl Groenwold


Ushers:    	 Milton Haupert & Dave Riedner








Stewardship:   October 8th:  Adult $401; Youth $19; Loose $145; Fuel $100





CALENDAR RAFFLE TICKETS:  Please return all tickets (sold and unsold) to Paul Kirkeide at your earliest convenience to ensure there are no unsold tickets before the daily cash payouts start in November.





Respect Life Month:  We will be participating in the baby bottle and baby shower again this year as part of Respect Life Month beginning the weekend of October 6th.  Donations will be collected through October 21st.  Watch for the baby bottles and baby crib for donation of materials goods in the entry.





We are looking for volunteers to be part of a committee to look into getting new pews for the church.  If interested, please talk with Fr. Jose, Lisa Engquist or Chris Vlaminck (Trustees)





Please pray for those in need in our community, especially McCoy Jipson, Braxton Beyer, Lori Gaulrapp, Jeanne Backman, Janice Tolifson, Delores Jones, Jace Pederson.  Remember to pray for and visit those in area nursing homes & assisted living centers and the homebound.











Our Lady of the Runestone





Ministry Assignments 


Saturday October 21st 5:00pm


Lector:   Judy Swanson


Ushers:  Jeff Schneider & Duane Anderson 


Gifts:      Bill & Ida Eisel


If you are unable to fulfill your scheduled ministry, please find a replacement.





October 21st after 5:00 Mass - We will be having a Potluck Supper with the Church Fall cleaning to follow.  Please come for fellowship and to help clean.





Save your items for our Rummage Sale coming June 2024.





We are starting the Baby Bottle Fundraiser this weekend please help mothers and babies in need by donating money and/or supplies.  Please return your donations 


to the church by the weekend of October 21st/22nd.  





Please remove all flowers from the cemetery by November 1st.





Stewardship, October 8, 2023


Adult     $ 295.00           Loose   $ 73.00


Online giving    $ 220.00    


      


If you would like to try online giving our link is.


�HYPERLINK "https://www.osvhub.com/our-lady-of-the-runestone/fundsl"��https://www.osvhub.com/our-lady-of-the-runestone/funds�





Please pray for Ken Hedstrom, and Olivia Schmidt


      








